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Hello and happy new academic year
A warm welcome to the autumn term newsletter to all c.600 Out@UCL network members and Friends.
Today is also International Pronoun Day. A day to raise awareness of the use of pronouns and their importance for LGBTQ+ people.
We are also delighted to invite you to some exciting social events and flag below some information on things to look out for during the year ahead.

- Anne Moore, Noel Caliste & Ralph Wilde (UCL LEAG Co-Chairs)

Trans support statement
UCL's LGBTQ+ Equalities Advisory Group (LEAG) have written and publiched a statement in to show support for LGB and in particular transgender staff. The full statement is available via the LEAG webpages.
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(picture taken at Trans Pride in Brighton, August 2019)

International Pronouns Day
LEAG are endorsing International Pronouns Day:

“We endorse International Pronouns Day, which seeks to make respecting, sharing, and educating about personal pronouns commonplace. Referring to people by the pronouns they determine for themselves is basic to human dignity. Being referred to by the wrong pronouns particularly affects transgender and gender nonconforming people. Together, we can transform society to celebrate people’s multiple, intersecting identities. We encourage colleges, schools, workplaces, and local organizations to hold educational and empowering events on International Pronouns Day.”

Further information on International Pronouns Day can be found pronounsday.org.

Black History Month
The LGBTQ+ community should be about recognising and celebrating diversity and as such acknowledges that October is Black History Month. Here are a few articles highlighted to us by an OUT@UCL member recently. Thanks Ash!
1. History books are written from a white perspective. As a queer black woman, I had to educate myself
1. October is Black History Month
1. Black Heroes of the LGBT Community
Information on events being organised within UCL to celebrate Black History Month can be found here: https://www.ucl.ac.uk/news/2018/oct/ucl-celebrates-black-history-month.

SMT LGBTQ+ Champion's lunch
Vice-Provost (Education) Antony Smith (UCL's LGBTQ+ SMT Champion) is hosting a social and informal lunch for both new and existing OUT@UCL members. 

Taking place within Bentham House, as always it would be great to see as many members as possible join us for a sandwich lunch (vegan and gluten free will be catered for). The sign up form, including directions are here: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/outucl-lunch-tickets-75663640987.

LUKI autumn social
On Thursday 7 November, OUT@UCL will be joining our counterparts from LSE, Kings College and Imperial College (with whom we form the LUKI collective) for a social gathering at the Apple Tree, Clerkenwell (45 Mount Pleasant, London WC1X 0AE) - no need to register.
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Vice Dean for Equality, Diversity and Inclusion (EDI)
Anson Mackay is the new Vice Dean for EDI in the Faculty of Social and Historical Sciences. As part of his extended role, Anson is completely committed to ensuring LGBTQ+ staff and students feel that they can have a sense of belonging at UCL, and to be proud of UCL as a place to work and study.

Having been at UCL for quite a long time, in recent years Anson has been more actively involved in EDI activities, including the setting up of a departmental LGBTQ+ student/staff network called Out in Geography. A similar network exists in Anthropology (QueerAnth), and he think there is merit in rolling out LGBTQ+ networks at both the Departmental / School level. If anyone is interested in hearing more about how to do this, please drop Anson a line.

Particularly interested in exploring how UCL can be more proactive in reacting to issues of LGBTQ+ equality around the world; while rights have been won in many countries, they are being lost in many more, which may impact our students and staff. There is definitely scope for LGBTQ+ Professional Services and Academics to work closely together in identifying best practices across UCL with respect to LGBTQ+ issues, especially where they intersect with other protected characteristics. You can follow on twitter: @AnsonMackay.[image: https://gallery.mailchimp.com/49dc80cfa1710d3ff67a93688/images/90035d14-b2c3-4a09-b7c8-56e2175f297f.jpg]


OUT@UCL posters
OUT@UCL is pleased to be working on A4 size posters that staff and research students can display in an appropriate place around UCL. The poster is intended to state and explain the presence of OUT@UCL for those not working electronically on computers and who may not yet be a member. Please register your interest for posters by emailing pride@ucl.ac.uk.
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(finalised design to be confirmed)

Rainbow lanyards
We know you've seen staff at other universities wearing those fab rainbow lanyards for their ID cards and thought to yourself 'does UCL have those? I want one!'. 

Well, we think that too and are currently looking into how best to develop effective lanyards which will enable a valid message of LGBTQ+ equality to be visibly delivered across UCL. If you are interested in getting a lanyard when they are available, please register your interest here and we will be in touch soon with more information in due course.
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(finalised design to be confirmed)

Instagram
We have a very very new Instagram account. Please give us a follow and feel free to tag us in any relevant posts: out.ucl

Become an OUT@UCL member
If you are not yet a member and would like to join OUT@UCL, please follow the instructions detailed on our webpage: https://www.ucl.ac.uk/equality-diversity-inclusion/committees-and-social-networks/outucl. Allies and friends also welcome!
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